THURSDAY March 3, 1988

LUNCHEON MEETING TO FEATURE
RAY KLINE

President, National
Academy of Public
Administration
Topic
Addressing the
Executive Challenge

e TOUCHDOWN CLUB Social
2000 L St., N.W. Period 11:30 (Cash Bar)
(Near Farragut West Metro Stop) Luncheon  12:00

Cost $15.00 (Members)
$17.00 (Non-members)

Reservations Required

Call 649-4399 NLT Mar. 1

NON MEMBERS WELCOME

Meeting Schedule: Apr. 14 ® May 5



PRESIDENT’S
MESSAGE

Diane M. Bray

Changing Of The Guard

(The following is a reprint of a letter, dated Janu-
ary 25, 1988, submitted by Terence Conway to the
Washington Chapter Executive Committee.)

Dear Committee Members:

Last September, when it became necessary for
me to step down from the office of Chapter Presi-
dent in order to resolve the chapter position
regarding employment status of the President and
President-Elect, I stepped down with the thought
that the question could be resolved quickly and
that I could either resume my duties as president,
or resign with the least amount of disruption to the
chapter and the important tasks underway. As
timedrags on and on, however, I now believe that I
could not resume my office without causing serious
disruption to the activities of the chapter, even if
the chapter membership acts favorably in the
constitutional amendment now before it. Accord-
ingly, I herewith submit my resignation as Presi-
dent of the Washington Chapter, AGA.

My decision has not been an easy one. When I
accepted the nomination of the chapter in 1985, I
had every intention of completing my term as
president. As recently as October, I believed that a
quick resolution to the employment question would
permit me to complete my term. Each chapter
president, in the months preceding assumption of
the office, plans for the upcoming year and forms
an agenda that will guide his or her actions during
the term. Diane Bray, in standing in for me for the
past few months, has been forced to implement
part of her agenda early. To try to go back to mine,
and put hers on hold for some additional period of
months, would not be fair to the chapter, to Diane,
or to me. [ have also lost a good bit of my enthusi-
asm to continue after such a long break.

I hope that the Chapter membership does
approve the amendment to the by-laws that will
allow a successor of mine to continue serving the
chapter after a change in employment status. I

hope something valuable remains after all of the
turmoil. I wish you all well and hope for your
continued support of the Washington Chapter.

Sincerely,
Terry Conway

This letter was accepted by the Executive Com-
mittee Council on February 18, 1988. I am sure
that I speak for the Washington Chapter when I
wish Terry well in his future endeavors.

In accepting the term of office, Terry brought
some new ideas and efforts to the Chapter. These
included: joint meetings with other associations to
foster cooperation among financial managers,
moving the Chapter Presidents luncheon to the
May meeting when the Chapter recognizes indi-
viduals for their leadership and support, renam-
ing the chapter service award to the James Saylor
Memorial Award in appreciation of the outstand-
ing service that Jim gave the Washington Chap-
ter. For the remaining part of this year, I intend to
complete the projects that were began in July of
last year.

However, thereis one change that I would like to
implement effectively immediately. That change
is an expansion to the existing Executive Commit-
tee Council. The officers and directors that are
serving currently have done an outstanding jobin
implementing their specific programs and in serv-
ing on special ad hoc committees. I would like to
acknowledge their efforts for a job well done.

I cannot continue to ask that they take on other
responsibilities that go beyond their present char-
ter. I have several new committees that I would
like to establish and I need your support in serving
as committee chairs and members. These commit-
tees include:

e A formal bylaws committee to continue to
review the Chapter’s bylaws and recommend
changes.

e A newsletter committee to evaluate the feasi-
bility of having a professional firm produce
the newsletter.

e Ateam tore-establish our publicity and agency
liaison network.

e A team to revitalize student awards.

e A small business education committee to rev-
isit the course for small business owners that
the Chapter sponsored in the past.

If you are interested in participating in one of
these committees, please call me on 695-0839. 1
welcome your assistance and any ideas you may
have on Chapter activities.
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ABOUT OUR SPEAKER THIS MONTH
RAY KLINE

Ray Kline is president of the National Academy of Public Administra-
tion, a private nonpartisan, nonprofit corporation established to provide
research and counsel to increase the effectiveness of American govern-
ment at the federal, state and local levels. Its unique capabilities rest with
its elected membership of 350 distinguished academicians and practi-
tioners in public administration from the nation’s universities, private
industry and government organizations. The Academy was granted a
federal charter by an act of Cogress in 1984, the first such charter since
President Lincoln chartered the National Academy of Sciences in 1863.

Kline came to the Academy in March 1985 from the U.S. General
Services Administration (GSA) where he served as acting administrator
tfrom March 1984 to March 1985. He previously served as acting adminis-
trator from January - June 1981.

Kline also served as deputy administrator of GSA from 1979 to 1985.
GSA is the agency which provides goods and services to support the
common needs of agencies of the federal government.

Kline went to GSA from the National Aeronautics and Space Adminis-
tration (NASA) headquarters in Washington, DC, where he had been
associate administrator for management operations since 1977. In that
position he was responsible for the management of operations at the ten
NASA field centers.

Kline joined NASA in 1962 as a principal member of the executive staff
of Dr. Wernher von Braun at the Marshall Space Flight Center in Hunts-
ville, Alabama, before moving to Washington in 1968. Among other
positions at NASA’s Washington headquarters, Kline served as assist-
ant administrator for institutional management for two years.

During World War II, Kline served in the European Theater of Opera-
tions and after the war served with the First Infantry Division at the
Nuremberg Trials. He also served during the Korean War.

A Native of Lebanon, Pennsylvania, Klinereceived a bachelor’s degree
in political science from Lebanon Valley College and a J.D. degree from
George Washington University. He is a member of the federal bar.

In 1982, Kline was awarded the Presidential rank of Distinguished
Senior Executive by President Reagan. The award is the highest recogni-
tion given to career government executives.

Kline also holds the top awards from three agencies: the NASA Distin-
guished Service Medal, the GSA Distinguished Service Award and the
Archivist’s Distinguished Service Award from the National Archives
and Records Administration. He is listed in Who’s Who in America.




WASHINGTON CHAPTER
OFF-THE-SHELF SOFTWARE
SEMINAR SET FOR APRIL 7!1!

The Washington Chapter Education Committee
is sponsoring an all day seminar on Implement-
ing Off-the-Shelf Software, to be held April 7
at George Washington University’s Marvin Cen-
ter, 21st & I Street, NW (near Foggy Bottom Metro
stop). Topics to be covered include:

—Implementing A-127 Requirements (including
discussion of the JFMIP requirements defini-
tion study & the PCMI single system concept
paper)

—Implementation Steps (including discussion
of requirements definition, acceptance testing
and the test plan, resource considerations,
user groups, & user training)

Discussion leaders include software and sys-
tems experts from American Management Sys-
tems, & EPA’s Vincette Goerl. The luncheon
speaker is Arthur Young’s Steve Varholy.

Attendance can be approved under the Gov-
ernment Employee’s Training Act, and the $75 fee
includes the luncheon. To learn about this current
topic of vital interest to all government managers,
operating accountants, and systems staff, make
your reservation today by calling Larry Achter
on 382-5161.

SPACES STILL AVAILABLE
FOR JFMIP CONFERENCE

TheJoint Financial Management Improvement
Program has announced that there are plenty of
spaces still available, and walk-in registrants
will be accepted, for this year’s Annual Finan-
cial Management Conference scheduled for Wed-
nesday, March 9 at the Grand Hyatt on H Street
NW in downtown Washington. The objective of
this year’s conference, with its theme “Making
Financial Management Work in the Federal
Government”, is to emphasize how financial
management should be used by executives and
managers in running their organizations more
efficiently and effectively. The conference will fea-
ture an unusually prestigious array of speakers
and workshop participants, from both the public
and private sectors, who will discuss their pers-
pectives on the importance of using financial
managementin running their organizations. As a
special feature, Comptroller General Charles
Bowsher will make the annual Donald L. Scan-
tlebury Memorial Awards presentation. Attend-
ance can be approved under the Government
Employees’ Training Act, and the $80 fee includes
the luncheon. For up-to-date information on the
program, call JEMIP on 376-5415.

NOVAGA SEMINAR

Northern Virginia Chapter still has spaces left
for its March 15 afternoon (1:00 PM) seminar on
Use of Computers in Auditing, at the Sheraton
National in Arlington. Presentations are planned
on: the PCIE Computer Systems Integrity Project,
by NASA IG Bill Colvin; Use of Computers By
the VA IG (case studies), by the VA IG’s Michael
Slachta, Jr. & Paul Hoshall; and Audit Stand-
ards & Computer Auditing, by GAO’s Dennis
Duquette. A social period and dinner will con-
clude the seminar, with Peat Marwick partner
John Hummel speaking on Microcomputers in
Public Accounting. $60 fee includes afternoon
refreshments and the dinner.

REGISTRATION FORM—NOVAGA
COMPUTERS IN AUDITING SEMINAR

NAME

ADDRESS

DAY PHONE

ENCLOSEDIS (—_)FEE (——_)INVOICE
(Check Payable to AGA)

Mail to: Jackie Howard, Box 44107, Washington,
DC 20026-4017 (Ph: 755-6364)

FINAL NOTICEN!
AWARDS NOMINATIONS!!

Anyone wishing to submit nominations for
any of the National or Chapter level awards
should contact' Chapter Awards Committee
Chairperson Mary Lee Mason (535-9693)
immediately. The Committee must have all
nominations for National awards to the
National Office by March 11. See last month’s
President’s Message for a complete listing
and description of all National and Chapter
level awards.




NECESSARY EXPENSES
By Thurman Cary, Treasury FMS

In a previous article, I briefly explained the con-
cept of appropriations for salaries and expenses
and how appropriations have certain statutory
provisions under which they must operate. One
allied concept that has been around for quite some
time is known as the “necessary expense rule.”
While there have been no strict guidelines issued
on what a necessary expense is, an expenditure
can usually be justified if it meets the following
criteria.

—The expenditure must be legal

—Theexpenditure must not fall within the scope

of some other appropriation.

—The expenditure must have a logical relation-

ship to the appropriation being charged.

Now just because an agency makes an adminis-
trative decision that a particular expenditure meets
the above criteria, discretion should be used before
incurring the obligation. Some decisions have
been determined to be improper by the Comp-
troller General.

Business cards! How many government em-
ployees do you think have business or calling
cards? Should business cards be a necessary
expense, chargeable to an appropriation? The
Comptroller General considers them personal in
nature and, therefore, not payable from an appro-
priation unless specific statutory authority exists.
Business cards are viewed as being a matter of
personal convenience and not a necessity.

There are anumber of other Comptroller General
decisions that have ruled that certain items could
not be paid from appropriations unless specific
statutory authority existed. Among those items
are individual membership fees, free food to
government employees at their official duty sta-
tion during meetings, personal wearing apparel,
and seasonal greeting cards.

Occasionally, past Comptroller General deci-
sions have been reviewed and new guidelines have
been issued. One of those was the recent decision
to change the guidelines on the purchase of sea-
sonal decorations associated with Thanksgiving,
Christmas, New Years, and Independence Day.
In the past, seasonal decorations were viewed as
not being a necessary expense since they had no
direct connection or were not essential to carry out
the purpose of an appropriation. The new guide-
lines say the “agency expenditures for seasonal
decorations as necessary expenses may be prop-
erly payable where the purchase is consistent with
work-related objectives, agency or other applica-
ble regulations and the agency mission and is not
primarily for the seasonal convenience or satis-

faction of a government employee.”

Good advice for an agency to follow is to use
common sense when approving expenditures. Past
Comptroller General decisions can be used as
general guidelines, however, when in doubt the
Comptroller General should be contacted.

The “Anti-deficiency Act” and the “Augmenta-
tion Theory”, just the mention of these words have
caused mild mannered government accountants
to adjust their green eye shades, turn off their
computers, and become “wild and crazy” as they
check and double check their figures. Our next
article will discuss these two areas and the history
behind them.

Through this column the Accounting Group,
Federal Finance, which is part of the Financial
Management Service, will provide information
and answer questions about the Federal Govern-
ment’s policies, procedures, and practices relating
toits financial accounting and reporting systems.
Your questions are welcome and can be sent to D.
James Sturgill, Manager, Accounting Policy Staff,
Liberty Center, Attn: GAO Bldg., Room 1751,
Washington DC 20227, or by telephone (202)
566-2651.

DID YOU KNOW. ..
Continued from page 8

enhancements developed for new clients, as well
as from increased economies of scale. For addi-
tional information, call the Director of the Center,
Mr. Clyde McShan, on 504-255-5200.



ABOUT CHAPTER MEMBERS

For anyone who has not heard yet, double con-
gratulations are in order to Virginia B. Robin-
son. Virginiais AGA National President-Elect for
fiscal year 1989 (President for fiscal year 1990).
Nominating Committee Chairperson June Brown
cited Virginia’s stature within the accounting and
auditing community and her role in formulating
AGA policy as key reasons for her selection. Vir-
ginia was also recently appointed te the post of
Executive Director of the Joint Financial Man-
agement Improvement Program (JFMIP). Virginia
goes to JEMIP following a diverse federal career of
increasingly responsible positions at Commerce,
Navy, Energy, and GAO. At GAO, which she
leaves to accept the JFMIP post, she was the asso-
ciate director responsible for accounting systems
policy and methodology. All of us who have been
around the Chapter any time at all are well famil-
iar with Virginia’s long record of quality service to
AGA, including service as Chapter President in
fiscal year 1985 and her current service on the
National Executive Board. We join all AGAers
and the federal community in expressing our
enthusiastic support and best wishes to Virginia
for a successful administration, both with AGA
and at JEMIP.

Herbert R. McLure has left GAO, where he
was the associate director responsible for reviews
of federal transportation activities, to accept the
post of associate administrator for human resour-
ces management at FAA. Herb said FAA asked
him if he would be interested in helping them
implement the recommendations GAO has made
over the years. “It was a challenge I couldn’t
resist”, hesaid. “Onething I’ve learned already is
that ‘people’ issues are the same all over”, he
added.

Treasury’s Elliot E. Clark recently accepted
an overseas assignment as the comptroller of the
U.S.—Saudi Arabian Joint Commission on Eco-
nomic Cooperation. He will be working in Riyadh,
Saudi Arabia for at least two years. The Joint
Commission is under the Assistant Secretary of
the Treasury for International Affairs.

Dr. William F. Kendig is co-author, with
Gerald Riso, of an article, “Reducing Overtime
Costs”, in the December 1987 Journal of Accoun-
tancy. The article is based on a review of overtime
Bill conducted at Interior, and includes a question
and answer checklist for evaluating overtime
costs.

David B. Pariser of GAO is co-author, with
Scott Bressler, of an article, “Accounting for Non-
performing Loans”, in the Fall 1987 issue of The
Journal of Bank Accounting and Auditing. The
article discusses the adequacy of current account-

ing rules for troubled debt restructuring.

A belated bit of sad news—we were sorry to
learn of the death in October of Charles G. Har-
din, Jr., of McLean, retired USIA director of
finance and data management. Mr. Hardin began
working for USIA, from which he retired in 1973,
in the 1950’s, following earlier service with State,
Defense, and the Reconstruction Finance Corpo-
ration. He was an Army veteran of the Second
World War, and a retired Colonel in the Army
reserves. Our deepest sympathy to Mr. Hardin’s
family.

Call us with your news About Chapter Members.
Please!! (Lee Beaty; 275-9532)

AGA WASHINGTON CHAPTER
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
MARCH - JUNE 1988

March 3: Monthly luncheon meeting w/National
Academy of Public Administration’s Ray Kline.

March 9. JEMIP Annual Financial Management
Conference.

March 15. No.Va. Chapter seminar, “Use of Com-
puters in Auditing”, & monthly dinner meeting,
w/Peat Marwick’s John Hummel.

April 7. Seminar on “Implementing Off-the-Shelf
Software” (see page 4).

April 14. Monthly luncheon meeting w/GAQO’s
Fred Wolf.

April19.No.Va. Chapter monthly dinner meeting,
w/DOD IG June Brown.

May 5. Monthly luncheon meeting w/AGA
National President Don Kirkendall, & Chapter
annual awards.

May 17. No.Va. chapter annual awards banquet.

June 20-22. AGA 1988 Professional Development
Conference, Washington, DC.

Note: Dates for the FMFIA TGIF luncheon, the
cash management workshop, & the TGIF lun-
cheon w/state officials, listed last month, are not
yet firm.



Application for Membership Association of Government Accountants
Section I
NAME OF APPLICANT: Mr. Meas 52
Mrs. Miss.
LAST NAME FIRST NAME MIDDLE NAME JR, II, III, OTHER

MAIL ADDRESS:

STREET NUMBER STREET NAME

CITY STATE ZIP
OFFICE TELEPHONE HOME TELEPHONE

AREA CODE NUMBER EXTENSION AREA CODE NUMBER EXTENSION
Section II

TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP APPLIED FOR 0O FULL [0 ASSOCIATE 0O SPECIAL ASSOCIATE
I wish to join the Washington, D.C. Chapter.
Section III ;

EMPLOYER Government: FederalD Stated LocalO
Private Employer 0 Academia [ Other
TITLE OF MY POSITION
TYPE OF WORK PERFORMED: [ Accounting [ Auditing [ Budgeting O ADP [ Other
DESCRIPTION
Section IV
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YEAR
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Section V
ACCREDITATIONS AND CERTIFICATIONS: STATE CERTIFICATE NUMBER YEAR
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Section VI

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT EXPERIENCE: (List most recent experience first) Completion of this section is optional if
applicant has one or more of certificates indicated in Section IV, completion for more than 3 years experience is
optional if applicant has listed a 4 year degree in a financial management field in Section IV, and listing more than
6 years experience is optional for all applicants.

MONTH/YEAR
EMPLOYER LOCATION TITLE POSITION SERIES AND GRADE FROM TO
Date of application Signature of applicant
Send one year’s dues with this application to:
Sponsor (optional) AGA, 727 South 23rd Street, Arlington, VA 22202
NAME (PRINT) Make check payble to AGA.

Remitted herewith is $

SPONSOR‘S AGA MEMBERSHIP NUMBER

INFORMATION FOR APPLICANTS ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS
An individual who has a minimum of 8 years of experience in accounting, auditing, budgeting, or ?ther financial

FULL MEMBERSHIP— +
S management fields. A graduate of an accredited college or university with a major in the fi or
(DUES $47.50) allied‘ﬂelda may uubutl‘t‘\'ne education for experience. A four-year degree counts as 3 years of experience. Holders of
CPA, CMA, CIA, and CISA certificates are qualified for full membership without further experience requirements.
ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP— A colleague that has less than the experience requirement for full memberlhi%. Except for holding an elected
(DUES $33.00) national office, all other services and privileges of membership are provided. It is anticipated that associate
members will become full members through additional experience.
SPECIAL ASSOCIATE Only for junior associates in their first year of employment and full-time students.
(DUES $19.00)



DID YOU KNOW. ..
By Charles McAndrew (696-6896)

This month we are featuring the Department of
Agriculture’s National Finance Center, located in
New Orleans, Louisiana. The Center’s mission is
to design, develop, and operate cost effective
automated administrative systems. With these
systems, the Center provides financial manage-
ment services to Agriculture’s 40 agencies world-
wide and to many other federal agencies.

The Center offers a complete package of services
common to government operations. These servi-
ces fall into five main categories: payroll/person-
nel, administrative payments, billings and collec-
tions, property management, and accounting. In
addition, in 1986 the Center was assigned to
design and operate the Thrift Savings Plan sys-
tem for the entire federal government. The Plan is
expected to become the largest 401 (k) plan in the
world in terms of number of participants and dol-
lars invested.

Agriculture’s long range commitment to state-
of-the-art financial management systems antici-
pated significant trends of the 1980’s. President
Reagan’s management improvement program,
Reform 88, called for reducing the cost of doing
Government business by, among other initiatives,
“cross-servicing”’, that is, the sharing of services
and expertise across departmental lines to avoid
duplication of systems development, maintenance
and operation. The Administration directed the
elimination of numerous inadequate, costly, and
incompatible systems. With 20 years of experience
in providing cost-effective centralized services to
Agriculture’s many diverse, decentralized agen-
cies, the Center was poised to expand its offerings
beyond Agriculture. :

The Center signed its first cross-servicing
agreement, with the Department of Education, in

1983. The agreement provided for the Center to
process a full range of administrative payments,
including travel advances and travel vouchers,
and payments to vendors and other agencies. The
agreement was later expanded to include billings
and collections and property management sup-
port. Since then, the Center has gained 15 more
clients: Commerce, the Merit System Protection
Board, the Mine Safety and Health Review Com-
mission, the Appalachian Regional Commission,
the National Endowment for the Arts, FDIC,
ACTION, USIA, State, the Smithsonian, the Com-
mission on Civil Rights, the National Park Ser-
vice, HUD, GAO, and the Federal Retirement
Thrift Investment Board. The Center provides full
services to some of these clients and selected servi-
ces to others. Currently, the services most deli-
vered to other agencies are payroll/personnel and
property management support. By far the Cen-
ter’s biggest challenge was the Thrift Savings
Plan.

In the five main categories of services, the Cen-
ter handles 16 million transactions a year, dis-
bursing $5.7 billion and collecting $340 million.
This work includes paying 165,000 employees
every two weeks and keeping their pay/personnel
records up-to-date. The Center maintains over a
million Thrift Savings Plan accounts valued at
about $1.1 billion. Investments in the Plan are
growing at the rate of about $30 million a week.

In summary, cross-servicing has saved the
Government many millions of dollars. Commerce,
for example, the Center’s first large external client,
stated that it avoided spending $10 million for a
new payroll system, and is saving about one mil-
lion dollars a year in pay/personnel processing
costs. The Center’s conservative estimate is that
cross-servicing has saved the taxpayers over $16.5
million so far. In addition, all clients benefit from

Continued on page 5
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